

Volume 20, No. 19

www.ibcfrankfort.com

October 14, 2018

New Deacon Ordination

This Sunday, Oct. 14 at 6:00 pm the church will be ordaining Brent Irvin, J.T. O'Connell, and Carol O'Connell to the Deacon ministry. All are invited to participate in the service. Come hear each one share his or her faith journey, and all people present will be offered the opportunity (this is optional of course) to offer a prayer or blessing in the laying on of hands. The Deacon council will meet at 5:00 pm in the choir room.

FLORENCE DISASTER RESPONSE UPDATE



As a result of Hurricane Florence, we are preparing for CBF Kentucky's response. We have team leaders lined up, we have two disaster response trailers available and we are looking for individuals to fill the teams. No experience is necessary, just a willingness to do some dirty hard work to help your "neighbor." We may also need team members with cooking skills. Our teams will go out on October 14, 2018. If you are open to the possibility of serving on a Disaster Response team or have questions, Email me at Disasterresponse@cbfky.org or call me at 502-487-1286. If there is interest at Immanuel, I will be happy to assist you. You might give some thought to partnering with FBC Frankfort. Gary Forman was wanting to go with us, but had a scheduling conflict. He is still interested.

Charles White, Disaster Response Coordinator, CBF KY

XYZ POTLUCK LUNCHEON



NOVEMBER 6

Our monthly potluck luncheon is scheduled for **Tuesday, November 6 at noon** in Fellowship Hall. Everyone age 55 years of age and older is invited to attend. Please bring a covered dish to share. Our guest speaker for this event will be Cindy Owen, Executive Director of ROSM, Resource Office for

Social Ministries. Inc.

WEDNESDAY EVENING FELLOWSHIP SUPPER

6:00 p.m.

Adults: \$4.00 Children: \$3.00
Maximum per family \$10.00
October 17: Tacos, fixins and dessert
October 24: Lasagna, fixins and dessert

October 31: Pizza, fixins and dessert



EXTREME BUILD 2019

June 5-9, 2019 – Prebuild June 10-15 – Build

<u>Deacon of the Week</u> Schedule:

October 14 Doug Bishop 223-8743 October 21 Karen Dungan 320-1940 October 28 Raymond Bailey 254-366-0652

Crafting Weekend October 12th & 13th



Doors will open Friday, Oct 12th at 6:00pm and again Saturday morning at 9:00am. Bring your favorite craft and enjoy some fun creative time. Please let Sandy Altom (<u>sfaltom@aol.com</u>) know if you plan to come so that we'll have space for you.

Bus Ministry

Oct. 14 JT O'Connell 545-3016 Oct. 21 Steve Dooley 695-2819 Oct. 28 Rob Laurenson 382-8579

IBC Music Ministries



Handbells will begin rehearsing Thursday, October 11 at 6:30 for the Thanksgiving and Advent season. Also, the sanctuary choir is rehearsing each Wednesday for the Christmas cantata. If you would like to participate in the cantata this year, please come and join us. We are spending roughly the last half of each rehearsal working on the Christmas music.

Save the Date

Fall Ecumenical Food Drive on Sunday, November 11, 2018

"CAN YOU SPARE THIRTY DOLLARS FOR THE CHILDREN?"

The local community in Munyanya Village, where we work and live, built a running track for our school children. Our children can run like the wind--just ask Stephen and Cheryl Dooley, from Frankfort, Kentucky. They were recently working in Munyanya Village, along with seven other volunteers. Stephen was the one who said, "Get on your mark; get set; GO!" Yes, our children can run. That's what they used to say about the children on the creeks in Harlan County, Kentucky, where we grew up. However, they would run much faster if they had a pair of shoes! Therefore, we are asking for the gift of thirty dollars (\$30.00) to buy a pair of shoes at Bata Shoe Store in Livingstone, Zambia. We will send pictures of the children once they have the shoes. Indeed, once they get shoes, they will be as fast as a "streak of lightning," as they used to say back on the creeks in Harlan. If you have any questions,

please contact Steve Dooley at: bubdooley51@yahoo.com. In total, we have 75 children, grades 4-9. Over all, that need comes to \$2,250.00. Please send your tax deductible gift to: PARTNERS IN DEVELOPMENT, C/O GREG TOULSON 252 N. FIRST STREET HAMPTON, VA 23664 or make your check to Immanuel Baptist Church and designate it to Shoes for Africa. Help our children to keep on running!

Partners in Development, Fran Turner www:partnersindevelopment .org



In picture: Steve Dooley and the children

<u>Upcoming Fellowship and Service Activities for Youth and Children</u>

Oct. 12-14 (Friday evening through Sunday) Youth to Dooley's cabin on Cumberland Lake.

Oct. 10 and 24 (Wed. evening, 6:30-7:30) Youth to L.I.F.E. House for Animals

Oct. 26 (Friday night) – Youth to King's Island (Halloween)

Nov. 11 (Sunday after church) – Children and Youth roller skating in Lexington.

Nov. 14 and 24 (Wed. evening, 6:30 to 7:30) - Youth to L.I.F.E House for Animals

Nov. 25 (Sunday after church) – Children and Youth progressive lunch

Dec. 9 (Sunday after church) – Children's Christmas party, lunch provided

Dec. 12 (Wed. evening, 6:30 to 7:30) – Youth to L.I.F.E House for Animals

Dec. 30 (Sunday night) – Youth Sleepover at church

Opportunities at IBC

Sunday, October 14

9:15 am Bible Study

10:30 am Worship/Communion

5:00 pm Deacon Ordination Council

6:00 pm Deacon Ordination

Monday, October 15

6:00 pm Cub Scouts

Wednesday, October 17

10:00 am Revelation Study 5:30pm Youth Music

6:00 pm Fellowship Meal

6:30 pm Children's Activities, Youth on

Mission and Business

Meeting/Prayer Meeting

7:00 pm Sanctuary Choir

Sunday, October 21

9:15 am The Gathering followed by

Bible Study

10:30 am Worship

Monday, October 22

6:00 pm Cub Scouts

Wednesday, October 23

10:00 am Revelation Study

5:30pm Youth Music

6:00 pm Fellowship Meal

6:30 pm Children's Activities, Youth on

Mission and Prayer Meeting

7:00 pm Sanctuary Choir